MEMORANDUM

December 11, 1996
updated December 13, 1996

To: David Marwell, Jeremy Gunn, Kevin Tiernan, Jerrie Olson
From: Joan Zimmerman
Subject: USSS Issues at the December 16-17, 1996 Review Board Meeting

1. The major pending 1ssue 1s the Eileen Dinneen material [threat sheets, memorandums, personal
notes-(we still do not have a RIF number from Archives)]. The Board might discuss or respond to the
November 13, 1996 letter from Jane Vezeris.We have not yet sent the Board’s proposal to the Service
regarding the placement of 7%e Record for the 1960-1965 period in the Archives. We are waiting for
a letter from the Archives stating that 7%4e Record through 1959 1s available to the public. This entire
1ssue could be held over until the January meeting. It depends on when the Review Board wants the
appeal to start.

2. The Secret Service has not replied to the compliance letter, which requested a response on
December 9, 1996. Ron’s letter requested the name of the official in charge of compliance and
statement of compliance with the JFK Act. UPDATE: December 16, 1996: The Secret Service sent a
response to the compliance letter.

3. On December 16, 1996, the Secret Service should present evidence for protective surveys
(March-November 1963). This includes 45 folders of protective surveys listed on the 135 Form.

4. Vezeris letter of December 11, 1996 indicating appeal of 154-10002-10353 and change in
postponement request.
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